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Ohio Constitutional Modernization Commission
MEMORANDUM

To:

Speaker Batchelder & Senator Tavares, Co-Chairs
From:

Roger L. Beckett and Herb Asher
Date:

February 19, 2014
Re:
Report of the Joint Meeting of the Public Education and Information Standing Committee and the Liaison with Public Offices Standing Committee for 
February 13, 2014
Members Present: Dr. Asher, Mr. Beckett, Representative Curtin, Mr. Jacobson, Dr. Macon, Senator Peterson, Senator Sawyer, Senator Skindell, and Governor Taft.
Topics Discussed: The Committees discussed the formal merging of the Public Education and Information Standing Committee with the Liaison with Public Offices Standing Committee. Due to the complications that could emerge from formally merging the two Committees, the Committees agreed to withdraw the recommendation to merge the Committees and instead continue to meet in joint meetings. 
The Committees agreed to create four working groups to develop proposals for the March meeting:

· Consulting Firm to Assist with the Regional Public Input Hearings

· Commission Newsletter

· Web Site Revisions

· Position Description for the Communications Staff Member

Governor Taft and Dr. Macon agreed to work with Dean Steinglass on developing a proposal for organizing the Regional Public Input Hearings. Representative Curtin agreed to work on developing a proposal for the Commission newsletter. Mr. Beckett agreed to work on web site revisions. Mr. Beckett will e-mail all Committee members to ask them to assist with one of these four efforts to develop proposals for next month’s meeting.

The Committees also discussed the pending recommendations on redistricting and the need for information from the subject matter committees to assist with the communications efforts about Commission recommendations. Mr. Beckett will raise this issue with the Chair of the Coordinating Committee.
Other Items of Discussion: Bevan Schneck, from Speaker Batchelder’s Communications staff, has been assisting the Committee with Communications efforts. With his departure, Mr. Beckett will work with the Speaker’s office to request staff assistance with the Commission’s communications efforts until a full-time communications staff member is hired.
Next Meeting: The Committees will next meet in a Joint Meeting on March 13, 2014. Agenda items will include:
· Update on Communication’s Staff Assistance from the Speaker’s Office

· Consulting Firm to Assist with the Regional Public Input Hearings

· Commission Newsletter

· Web Site Revisions

· Position Description for the Communications Staff Member

· Reports from Subject Matter Committees on Commission Recommendations
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